
 

MEMORANDUM 

CC-25-007 

 
Ordinance 25-04, An Ordinance of the City Council of Homer, Alaska Amending FY25 Capital 

Budget by Appropriating an Additional $8,200 from the Port Reserves for Task Order 24-02 for 
Professional and Technical Assistance with the City’s Application to the Port Infrastructure 

Development Program to Replace Float Systems 4 and 1 in the Small Boat Harbor. 
 

Item Type: Backup Memorandum 

Prepared For: Mayor Lord and City Council 

Date: December 31, 2024 

From: Bryan Hawkins, Port Director 

Through: Melissa Jacobsen, City Manager 
 
I would like to provide an update regarding the work completed in support of the 2024 Port 
Infrastructure Development Program (PIDP) grant application, which was submitted last spring. 
Throughout the process, our team collaborated closely with the HDR team to develop and finalize 
the application. During this process, it became clear that expanding the scope of work was 
essential in order to enhance the competitiveness of our submission. 
 
The additional work undertaken included: 

• Preparing letters of support 
• Conducting a public survey 
• Extending time to revise and strengthen the narratives 
• Recalculating the Benefit Cost Ration (BCR) 
• Illustrating transportation connections to non-road connected communities across Alaska 

that our fleet services. 
 
Given the tight timeline under which we were operating, our team worked diligently to meet the 
application deadline. Unfortunately, due to time constraints, we were unable to seek prior 
authorization from the Council for the necessary additional funding to cover these expanded 
efforts. I regret not having addressed this sooner and I apologize for that oversight. However, it is 
my belief that the extra costs incurred were justified as they directly contributed to the goal of 
submitting the most competitive application possible. If successful, the grant would have been 
significant win for the Enterprise. 
 
Regrettably, Homer did not secure funding in this round. However, staff will be meeting with the 
grant administrators shortly to assess how we can improve our application for the next round. We 
will bring the findings from this meeting to the Council and are likely to recommend revisions and 
resubmission for the next opportunity. 
Prior to the expenditure of the additional time and efforts the project was under the budget 
appropriated by Ordinance 24-12. 



 
Recommendation:  
 
I respectfully request City Council authorize the additional funding allocation to HDR Alaska for 
the expanded services provided under the amended Task Order 24-02 IIJA Grant Writing 
Assistance.  
 
Thank you for your consideration and I remain available for any questions. 
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